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To whom it may concern:

As requested, as homeowners we would like to voice our concerns with the possible 
development of Makita Village.  

We bought our home in 2007, and moved into on July 21, 2008. At no time was this 
development mentioned or a notice sent to homeowners. We would not have bought in 
this development if we knew that this was planned.

1. Water: where will it come from? We have had shortages and are requested from 
time to time to cut back on use. This question really needs to be answered.

2. Congestion: the light at Launiuopko Park and Kai Hele Ku takes four minutes to 
change between the hours of 6AM-7PM, (or 8PM) and the light at Hokiokio and 
Puamana Park changes after 90 seconds, that causes a backup both ways on the 
highway. Working at a store in the Gateway Shopping Center it has taken me more 
than a half-an-hour to get home between the hours of 3-5PM, which is a total of 4.6 
miles, door to door, especially during tourist season.

3. The environmental impact with the construction of the bypass as seen now after it 
rains, the ocean is brown, which can’t be good for the reef, fish or humans. Adding 
a new sewage treatment plant is a plan for disaster, as the Ka’anapali plant has 
proven.

4. We have had Nenes nest behind our house, so this project will effect that species. 
On a couple of occasions we have seen Pueo Owls, please do not take these 
animals away from the area.

We could go on with more statements but believe the Commission is wise enough to 
know the feelings of the residents who will be effected. We are hoping that this 
development along with the developments in Ma’alaea, Olowalu, the Puamana Homeless 
initiative are not already paid for and set in stone. We would like the 
Commission to actually listen to the people and truly consider the total impact that will 
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result in the years to come. We are becoming a mini-Honolulu on Maui, not a good thing.

Respectfully,

Michael J. Cunningham
Mary Lynn Fisher
183 Pau Nui Way
Lahaina, HI 96761
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